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School Improvement

As a result of our consultation with pupils, parents and staff last term we have chosen the following main priorities for our school improvement plan: 
-Family Learning and Engagement

-Curriculum Development- Health and Wellbeing 

-Languages 1+2- including Gaelic, French and Makaton Sign Language

The full plan is available from the school for anyone who would like a copy.

New School Year
All the children have settled well into their new classes and everyone is working hard:
Nursery:  We would like to welcome Mrs Kerrie Jamieson who is with us in the nursery on Thursdays and Fridays. We are starting the new school year in nursery by learning all about ourselves in the All About Me topic.  We will also be working with P1-3 on all types of living and non- living things and we are looking forward to visiting the RSPB for pond dipping and a woodland walk to search for bugs.  We hope lots of different moths will be attracted to our moth trap at the school so that we can learn about them too.
P1-3:  P1-3’s topic this term will be focusing on all types of living and non- living things. We will be visiting the RSPB for pond dipping and a woodland walk to search for bugs. The RSPB will also be setting up a moth trap in our playground where we will be able to see different types of moths. The class will also be looking at different food chains and show an understanding of how animals and plants depend on each other for food. In Health we will be learning about our emotions using the Emotionworks Cogs.
P4-7: This term P4-7 are going to be learning all about other countries. For our class topic we are learning about India and the class have lots of interesting questions for us to find the answers to! Luckily we have Mrs Devi to help us with this! As part of our ICC projects they can choose their own country to study and compare life in Scotland to life in their chosen country. In literacy we are hoping to write to a school in India and share what it is like to live in Islay. In health we are going to be learning how our thoughts, feelings and past experiences can affect our emotions and we are going to look at different ways to help us regulate our emotions. We are also looking forward to getting outside as much as possible!
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Our P7 pupils have been invited to take part in a bilingual archery session with P7 pupils from across Islay and Jura on Wednesday 31st August.  
PE Kits                      
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Please ensure your child comes to school in clothes suitable for outdoor PE activities, eg joggers and trainers along with their polo shirt and school jumper.
Homework
Reading Homework It is very beneficial for younger pupils to regularly practice the words they bring home as well as reading their reading book; older pupils have their Reading Journals to complete alongside their books to read.
Blue Homework jotters 
These contain a variety of tasks to be completed at home.  They will be handed out in the week commencing 5th September and should be returned to school by Friday 25th November.
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Please ensure your child has a filled water bottle with them every day. These can be purchased from the school office for £1.20
Parents’ Night and Stay and Play Sessions
This session we will continue with face-to-face parents’ evenings for P1-7 pupils.  The first of these will be held in the school on Wednesday 23rd November.  We plan to re-introduce Stay and Play sessions for nursery parents to come and join in with the learning in our pre5 Unit.  Of course, if you have any queries at all about your child or their learning please don’t hesitate to get in touch by phone or email and we will get in touch with you as soon as we can.
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School Dinners
As part of the Scottish Government roll-out, school dinners are now free of charge for all nursery and P1-5 pupils.
For P6 and p7 pupils Dinner money is due on Mondays for the week ahead.  £2.30 per day. Milk is now free of charge for all pupils.
Dates for this term

Monday 29th August: nursery & P1-3 RSPB trip- woodland walk
Wednesday 31st August: P7 Archery 

Monday 5th September: nursery & P1-3 RSPB trip- pond-dipping
School Holidays 
We break up for the October holidays on Friday 7th October at 3pm. 

2022-23 school holidays can be found here:
https://www.argyll-bute.gov.uk/school-holidays-2022-2023
Open Door Policy
We have an Open Door policy at Port Charlotte.  Please don’t hesitate to contact the school on enquiries-portcharlotte@argyll-bute.gov.uk or by phone 01496 850327; our office is not manned every day so if you leave a message we will get back to you as soon as we can.
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